Moulin à Fleur Association



June 23, 2015

Dear Councillor Joscelyne Landry-Altmann,

Mairesse adjointe

Conseillère du quartier 12

Deputy Mayor, Councillor Ward 12

Reference: Transportation Study Report "Draft"

The Flour Mill Business Area (BIA) members strongly opposes the widening of the Notre Dame Avenue in our business area as proposed in the Transportation Study Report "Draft" for the Greater City of Sudbury.

Widening the Notre Dame Avenue business area to ease traffic congestion is not the only solution. We believe an alternative solution should be further studied before a number of buildings, businesses, including our Shell Station, would certainly be demolish or disfigure if widening occurs.

Notre Dame Avenue in the Flour Mill is a heritage road in a viable business district and residential area. Widening the road will also have an impact on the safety of pedestrians because of fewer crossing medians and change in delay of street lights crossing. The Flour Mill community would be adversely affected.

We would like to meet you councillor for further discussion on this important issue at your earliest convenience.

Terry McMahon

President

Flour Mill Business Area